
Maloney PTO 

Meeting Minutes 

November 9, 2016 

 

Officers: Danielle Way, President; Joy Bohn, Vice President; Kimberly A. Pabey-Rivera, 

Treasurer; Elaine Nghiem, Secretary. 

Principal: Mrs. Cullen 

Meeting called to order at: 6:43p.m. 

Attendance:  12 

October minutes reviewed and approved. 

Principals Report: There were 3 bids for the play scape we went with the lowest bid.  The 

building of the play scape will start up in December, total cost is $117,000.00.  Maloney is ready 

for the PTO check from the Playground Account to be cut to the Waterbury Board of Education.  

This money will be put towards playground expenses. 

International Day is November 16, 2016. 

Math Night is November 29th. 

State cut 6.5% of our Magnet School money. Loss of about $167,000.00. 

Class with monthly prefect attendance receives a pizza party. 

Dr. Seuss day is March 2, 2017. 

Wear green day is March 17, 2017. 

Leadership day dinner is Friday, April 28, 2017 

Vendor Fair: raised $1,152.00 and it is ear marked for student activity funds per Mrs. Cullen and 

Ms. Philips.  

Treasurer Report: $18,159.00 balance for Playground account. A check in the amount of 

$1,500.00 was already cut earlier this school year for the process soil. 

PTO will be in the process of cutting a check from the Playground Account to the Waterbury 

Board of Education to go toward the Maloney Playground.  The check will be approximately in 

the amount $18,000 or more depending on if additional funds are deposited from other 

upcoming fundraisers. The balance in the Main account is $35,884.00.  The checks from 

Scholastic, Great American Opportunities and MCA have not yet cleared. When they do it will 

bring our balance in our main account to approximately $22,400. 



Upcoming big expenses include the field day T-shirts and the money that is allotted yearly to 

each classroom teacher that runs at an approximate expense of $4,000.00  

Business: 

Picture retake day will be November 10, 2016. 

Coke Rewards: 6,482 points 

Box Tops: waiting for a check of $571, submission will be mailed in November  

Mrs. Strachan’s 3rd grade got the monkey 

Mrs. Defeo’s pre-K is in 2nd place  

Mrs. Smith’s 2nd grade 3rd place. 

Lyman Orchard Pies: 690 items sold.  Profit of $4,903.14.  We owe a check in the amount of 

$6,758.86  

November 17th pie delivery.  Pick up will be between 3-6p.m. on that day.   

Kids go shopping will be on December 13, 14, and 15th on the stage. 

Fall fundraiser Great American Opportunities top three sellers received a Barnes and Noble gift 

card in the amount of $25.00.  

Sound Tigers will be on Sunday, December 4th. $16.00 per person.  We will receive proceeds 

from the sale of chuck a puck which will $5.00 each. 

Penny Wars Jan 9th thru Feb 3, 2017. 

Silly Sweater Day will be on December 15th. 

Hero day November 18th proceeds for playground. 

Meeting adjourned 7:53pm. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 


